F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S
Date: Thursday, September 13, 2012

Meeting called to order at 3:10 pm.

In attendance: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher; June Meyers, Reading Teacher; and Kathy Bracken, Librarian; Committee Heads/Parents, Shanon Albee, Craig Drenga and Wendy Berman.

Minutes approved from previous meeting.

Voted and approved: $265 subscription (digital-included version) to Student Express, 6 issues; 30 copies of magazine for class, digital copies for whiteboard. Publication covers grade spectrum K–6. Requested by Mrs. Chirichella, music teacher.

Voted and approved: $300 request for Massachusetts Children’s Book Awards* program, a list of 25 books recommended each year by students, teachers and staff (detail below). To participate and vote, children must read 5 out of 25 books. A pizza lunch party has also been voted in to reward students who have read all five books. Range: early 4th—6th grade. Requested by Kathy Bracken, librarian.

For Our Calendars, New Business: 

Annual Ice Cream Social. Friday, October 12
Book Fair (detail below).* November 5–9

Dr. Seuss’ Birthday. Friday, March 1, 2013

For Our Calendars, ongoing:
PTO monthly meetings. Second (2nd) Thursday of each month, at 3:15pm in Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions are due third (3rd) Friday of each month, by end of day, by email to: katlamixe@gmail.com.
Discussed: Mary outlined general field trip guidelines and Massachusetts Children’s Book Awards Program details. 

Detail

The FRRES Field Trip Guidelines ensure that they are tied to the curriculum, per State of Massachusetts. Must account for all minutes per day spent on each subject area. For safety, ratio must be 1 adult or parent per 5 students, as a minimum. Extra parents are allowed to travel, as space permits.

CORI (Criminal Offender Record Information) Law. CORI is kept track of in the office by Jane Gleason. Records are good for 3 years. All chaperones must have a background check CORI, as a chaperone is an extension of our school and its policies and rules. Chaperone guidelines have been updated. All must follow school rules and be positive role models. (See Chaperone Guidelines, available in mailer Volunteer Form sent home with students, and in the Student Handbook.)

* Massachusetts Children’s Book Awards Program (detail). Out of a list of 25 books recommended each year by students, teachers and staff, children must read 5. As incentive to read all five books, a pizza lunch party has been voted in to reward students who have read all five books; it was also proposed that names be drawn for a $25 gift certificate from the Book Loft. An honor system will be used to track progress, including “Book Talk” with librarian, Kathy Bracken. The logistics of a formal validation system of student progress will be discussed. There will be at least one copy of each book; resources in area libraries will be checked for additional copies. Range: early 4th—6th grade. Books are held first for students to read, later into collection for all.

Discussed: Sherry outlined the date for the annual Ice Cream Social in October; the “SaveAround” Discount Savings Book classroom fundraiser launch; the annual fall Book Fair; and the Recycling Program.

Detail

Annual Ice Cream Social is held this year on Friday, October 12. It will be styled like the daytime lunch program, with children sent in four (4) groups, to last about 1 hour 20 mins. Starting time: 1:30 pm. Big kids to be sent first. Ice cream to be kept in teacher’s lounge freezer. Fresh fruit will be offered alongside, in accordance with the FRRES Wellness Policy, as instituted by the State of Massachusetts.

Annual Fall Book Fair is held this year November 5–9, with the community invited to shop for books and participate on the day of parent-teacher conferences, which has been the biggest sales day. An “All-Star Theme” featuring science and the stars is being developed. Enrichment activities are being brainstormed, akin to last year’s Rocket Camp: possibly a bake sale or visiting planetarium for $600–$700. A grant application to the Otis Cultural Council is being considered. TBD next meeting.

Fall Fundraiser: the Berkshires 2013 SaveAround Discount Savings Book is a $20 coupon book. Flyer went home in packet with children on Friday. Coupons not contained to just Berkshire county; working our long-distance relationships is encouraged. If 350 books sold, 50% profit margin; we keep $10 for every book. For every five books sold per family, free coupon book given. For every book a child sells, first name drawn from lottery to be $50 Amazon card; second name, $25 Amazon card. Pizza party will close out winners. Progress charts will be instituted.100% of proceeds go to classrooms. Each grade has account with PTO; by the time classes reach 6th grade, they will have saved enough for a class trip and graduation. 50% to 100% of class proceeds go to savings account toward 6th grade class trip; other 50% spent as teacher sees fit. PTO has received 47 complimentary books to be given to staff members to participate, to generate enthusiasm. 

Recycling Program: Chris Keller and Craig Drenga stepped up to institute a paper recycling program, as a beginning step. Recycling bins are out in hallways. On Wednesdays, 3rd–5th grade students have been trained in pairs to take recycle bins to cafeteria; Jeff brings out bins that evening and compacts them. Thursday is pick-up. Keller modeled program to be kid-focused, with older training young, modeling importance of being neat and tidy. Meghan Phair is on board to help.

Discussed: Ilona outlined the state of the PTO Treasury. 

Detail—overview

$6,700 present net balance in PTO Registry, reflecting a very healthy beginning to the school year, many times more than average.

A $500 Granting Source has been found for the Massachusetts Outdoor Heritage Program. JoAnn Austin has approved Archery program. The PTO will donate $500; amount has been matched.

Detail—credits

$90 Donation recorded by Target, since last PTO meeting (total of $4,955 has come in from August’s Silent Auction fundraiser).

Detail—debits
$200 in Big Y “Ray of Sunshine” Gift Program certificates has been issued in support of two staff members on extended medical leave (gifts are for $100 each).

$300 paper expense check was written to FRRES for use of copier. Protocol from previous year has been continued.

Meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm.

Next Meeting: Thursday, October 11th at 3:15 pm in School Library.

